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Year-long birth centenary of  Pandit Shriram Sharma Acharya begins
BY A CORRESPONDENT

Chicago: A devotion-filled
kick-off ceremony of Vasant
Panchami festivities to herald
the year-long birth centenary
celebration of  Pandit Shriram
Sharma Acharya, founder of
the International Gayatri
Family, was organized by
Global Gayatri Pariwar at the
Gayatri Shaktipeeth here on
February 13.
The program  included

chanting of Guru mantra,
Gayatri mantra, singing of
Pragya songs, sermons, a
yagya Garba and other
dances.
Kusumben Patel, organizer of

Global Gayatri Pariwar, led the
chanting of mantras, singing of
Pragya songs and delivered
a spirited sermon.  She even
sang some devotional songs
and danced to them. As she
sang devotional songs, she was
accompanied on the keyboard
and the flue by  Anilbhai Patel

and on the tabla by
Govindbhai  Prajapati. Vocal
support was provided by
Harsa Thakkar,  Gunvant
Pandya and Saku Pandya. 
Haribhai Patel, president of

Bharati Senior Citizens
Groups of Chicago, welcomed
the guests. For the yagya,
the main yajmans were
Sundriben,  Kailashben and
Ambalal Patel.  Fifteen-year-
old Dhruv Patel was the repre-
sentative of Gurudev.  Rohit
Joshi, a priest,  performed the
puja.
Delivering her spiritual ser-

mon, Kusumben Patel said
that Pandit Shriram Sharma
Acharya was born on
September 20, 1911 in
Anwalkheda village in Agra
district  He was responsible for
popularizing the powerful
Gayatri manta that  remained
dormant with only a few peo-
ple.  He devoted his life to 24
Mahapurshcharanas — each

consisting of the rhythmic
recitation of 2.4 million times
of Gayatri mantra.  On the aus-
picious day of Vasant
Panchami festival on January
18, 1926, a guru by the name
of Swami Sarveshvaranandji
appeared before Pandit
Shriram Sharma Acharya and
ordained him to serve the
humanity.  This sparked the
revelation of the divine origin
and purpose of Pandit
Shriram Sharma Acharya’s life

and bestowed upon him with
the grace and guidance of his
guru.  
Kusumben Patel said she

chose Vasant Panchami to
announce the year-long cele-
bration of Pandit Shriram
Sharma Acharya’s birth cente-
nary which was being celebrat-
ed all over the world from
February  8, 2011 to January
28, 2012. “This period is very
auspicious.  Therefore spend
your time chanting Gayatri

mantra  with all the devotion,
and donate your time and
resources for the betterment
of society,” she added.
She said she would be going

to Ayodhya in Uttar Pradesh,
where a major event would be
taking place between February
28 and March 4. She also said
that Gayatri Shaktipeeth in
Chicago would be celebrating
Mahashivratri on March 6. 
Kusumben Patel  announced

the appointment of Shilpa
Patel as the leader of Mahila
Mandal Group. Kusumben
Patel and Dr. Nayana Phatak
performed a birthday dance. 
Kusumben Patel announced

that  Dilip Thakkar, Dasrath
Patel, Shailesh Thakkar,
Chimanbhai Patel, Nanu
Patel, Hemant Chandel,
Arvind Darji, Chandan
Nankani, Pradeep Sagar,
Jayantibhai Oza, Vinodh Rami
and others helped her in
organizing the function.

Left: Kusumben Patel, accompanied by others, rendering Pragya songs; Right: Devotees offering arti.

Devotees getting ready to perform Garba.

Gateway 2011 —  a milestone for understanding Hinduism
BY TANMAYEE POLAMRAJU

Bruceville, TX: The Hindu
Students Association hosted
Gateway 2011, their annual
camp for the South District
here from  February 4 to
February  6.  From all six HSA
branches, a total of 115 repre-
sentatives attended the gate-
way. Its theme was  “Find Your
Dharma.”  
This weekend event was full

of group bonding activities,
stimulating religious discus-
sions and the formation of
long-term friendships. The
main goal of Gateway 2011
was to spread awareness about
Hinduism rather than ham-
mer preset religious views
into the heads of students.
An integral part of raising
awareness was the relation-
ship between the students,
Satguru Bodhinathaji and
Swami Senthilnathaji from
the Hawaii Monastery, and
keynote speakers. 
The presentations from

“What it Means to be a
Hindu” by Manoharji (from
Dallas) to “Love in the
Upanishads” by Bramacharya
Girishji from Chinmaya
Mission, were ingenuous and
riveting. The speakers and the
Swamijis from the Hawaii
Monastery were very
approachable and they
answered all questions about
Hinduism. The  presentations
focusing on the cultural and
social aspect of being a Hindu,

such as the one made by the
Hindu American Foundation
(HAF) were also a significant
part of this experience. The
HAF speaker, Swaminathan
Venkataraman, succeeded in
encouraging the young adults
to play a greater role in their
community. 
Overall, these presentations

gave a whole new meaning
behind what it means to be a
Hindu from both religious
and societal perspectives.

Sashi Dongur, vice-president
of the University of Texas,
Dallas branch,  said:  “The
knowledge I gained from
these Swamijis motivated me
to continue learning about
Hinduism and to do some-
thing about my religious status
in society.” 
The open discussion that

ensued allowed everyone to
deliver their opinions,
strengthen their beliefs, and
come together as a group.
Another facet of Gateway
2011 that reinforced the
bonds between students was
the environment. After a long
drive through somewhat
treacherous conditions, stu-
dents were welcomed by the
national officers and immedi-
ately felt a warm, friendly
atmosphere. The campsite at
The Greene Family Camp was
capacious,  housing more than
100  students from various
universities across Texas.
Though each individual was

different in his or her views
and beliefs, they left aside
their prejudices and came
together as united the Hindu
youth intent on learning from
one another and from the eld-
ers present. 
Deepika Ram, the special

events chair at the Texas A&M
University branch, remarked:
“This experience established
my  old beliefs and paved the
way for new ones.” 
After a thought-provoking

day, bhajans and bhangra night
led to the perfect finale of the
weekend. It permitted every-
one to relax, socialize, and
appreciate the jovial and light-
hearted side of the Hindu cul-
ture. The  Gateway 2011 was
the perfect combination of
spiritual, religious and social
activities. It was a time of find-
ing yourself, gaining knowl-
edge and forming friendships.  
(Tanmayee Polamraju is a sopho-

more at the HSA Texas A&M
University branch).

Students at Gateway 2011 camp hosted by HSA.


